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June 22, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-S (Juvenile Detention Division Supervisors) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2015, through December 31, 2016, which will enable King County to continue to provide Juvenile Detention supervision services in an effective manner.  This agreement covers twelve employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.

These employees are first line supervisors of all staff at the juvenile detention facility.  They are highly valued for maintaining excellent service and care for the youth that are required to be in secure detention in King County.  They are essential in the County’s efforts to promote rehabilitation, reducing the number of juveniles that are required to be in secured detention and promoting programming that reduces recidivism by the youth of our County.

This bargaining unit is a member of the King County Coalition of Unions and is actively participating in bargaining “Total Compensation.”  This is largely a rollover of the previous contract with two substantive changes:
· Supervisors will now only receive a minimum of two hours of overtime for scheduled training or meetings when those meetings are not contiguous with their regular shifts.
· Supervisors will now be allowed to use and accrue compensatory time off (CTO) consistent with the employees whom they supervise.

The inclusion of the above two changes make this agreement contain significant improvements in efficiency, accountability and productivity for the County by reducing unnecessary overtime costs for required meetings and trainings, and by equalizing the benefit of accrual and use of CTO for all juvenile detention staff.

[bookmark: _GoBack]These two changes will:
· Promote efficiency by allowing management to schedule meetings and trainings more easily and only pay for actual time spent in those meetings or trainings for supervisors.
· Improve equity among similarly situated hourly employees in the juvenile detention facility.

This legislation furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by keeping the County’s costs of doing business down and utilizing employees in an efficient and effective manner.

The “Total Compensation” wage settlement for 2015 and 2016 was ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916 and is not part of this ordinance.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents continue to receive top notch services to the youth of our County by maintaining an excellent workforce of juvenile detention supervisors.

I strongly encourage your support for passing this vital legislation which supports and maintains our strong working relationship with this bargaining unit and its parent Union, to the benefit of all King County residents and County employees.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Interim Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
	Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Interim Director, Office of Labor Relations
